WORLDWIDE ENERGY CORPORATION

NEW ADDRESS:
One United Bank Center
1700 Lincoln, Suite 4400

Denver, CO 80203
(303) 861-8615

To: Mr. Jerry Sexton
New Mexico 0il Conservation Commission
Box 1980
Hobbs, NM 88240

Re: J.L. Coates #4
Conversion to Injection
990 FNL, 1650 FWL, Sec. 10, T24S, R36E
Lea County, New Mexico

We received verbal permission for commencement of recompletion
of the refenced well from Mr. Mike Stogner on May 29, 1984 (case
#8129). The application described the removal of two CIBP's,
cementing a scab liner across all perforations and subsequent
perforation of the Seven Rivers formation.

Circumstances dictated altered procedures, and the result is that
there is a Baker Lok-Set set at 3483'. All perforations above the
packer have been squeezed and the packer annulus was tested to

500 psi. Beneath the packer are existing perforations at 3492-

3496 and a CIBP at 3505. We are injecting water into the existing
perforations at 3492-3496, Verbal permission to proceed as such

was received from your office on 6/8/84. Present injection pressure
is 0 psig at 2 BPM, No stimulation was required.

Please advise us regarding any procedures we should take to
document Commission approval of our status and any information
we may supply. Thank you for your assistance.

s it

im Garrett
Engineer






